KEN CARYL TOWNHOUSE ASSOC., INC.
May 12, 2021
Virtual
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 P.M. 


                             Quorum

Ken Whiteacre        Bob Campbell       Sue Bryant          Kathy Dann 
Pat Smith and Susan Peters were present for the Communication/Newsletter Committee.
Randy Watt was present for Western States Property Services.
Approval Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 4-13-21 were amended to note that windows were approved for 11787 not 11817.  Upon motion duly made the minutes were then unanimously approved.
Homeowners Forum and Guests
There were none in attendance.
Committee Reports

A. Architectural, Building and Maintenance: 
1. Approved since the last meeting were 11695 (gate), 11630 (windows, slider, front door), 11727 (windows, slider), 11831 (skylights).

2. Mr. Whiteacre asked Matt Chambers to complete minor repairs to perimeter fencing.

3. Mr. Watt is to send a violation letter to 11617 in regard to completing a project without HOA approval.   
B. Landscape (Arborist Action Plan): The Board would like to see estimates from other arborists in regard to the removal of trees estimated by ETC.
C. Communications: Ms. Peters asked for newsletter articles and asked that Schultz inform the community when pruning is scheduled. 
Management Report

A. Tree Encroaching Fence: The owner agreed to remove the tree as weather permits.
B. SchooleyMitchell Update:  Evaluation of water invoices in process.

C. Storm Damage Cleanup: Completed. 

Unfinished Business

A. Brick Work: Mr. Whiteacre reported that the mason located useable bricks and will not have to take down columns.

B. New Pathway (11622):  Mr. Whiteacre reported that the backfilling and added sod completed. 
C. Asphalt/Concrete:  Waiting to be scheduled.  
D. Misc. Concrete Work on Porches/Steps: Mr. Whiteacre presented the estimate for repairs to 11773-1177 ($9,538.10) which was approved by the Board.   
New Business

A. Financials and Disbursements- Financials were accepted.   Mr. Campbell and Mr. Watt will begin work on the 2022.
B.   Correspondence to Homeowners:  Reviewed.

      C.   Other: Mr. Watt will check on the next gutter cleaning. Mr. Whiteacre noted potential changes to some KCRMA rules                that may also apply to Sunset Ridge.
                                                                           Newsletter Items
There was no discussion.
Adjournment

There being no other business to come before this meeting, upon motion duly made, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 P.M.
